
Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

 on 2 November 2010. 
Present – Councillors C Cartledge, J Dietsch, D Jackson, PMander, R Olle, HJ Rodgers,  A Schofield & T Wain.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk), Outseats Parish Councillor A Claxton & District Councillor D Hoskin.
Public participation

1. There were no members of the public present.

2. District Councillor D Hoskin attended. He explained that it was difficult for himself, Councillor Bevan & Councillor Twigg to attend HPC meetings as they always clashed with DDDC meetings. He reported that DDDC had decided that in future parishes would not be eligible for reimbursable expenditure where it had 3 years precept in its balance or £50,000, whichever was the greater, unless there were exceptional reasons. 

He gave his support to the Council’s campaign for the retention of the DDDC grant towards the swimming pool but thought that there would be a slight reduction in the grant for 2011/2012. 
3. There was no report from the Police.
King George’s Field Trust

1. Total funds stand at approximately £35,500. 
2. There had been no requests for donations.

3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £60.34 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Shuttleworth.  

2.  Members declaration of interest.

There were no declarations of interest.
3. Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on 5 October were approved. 

4. Planning Applications.
There were no planning applications.
5. Planning Decisions.

5.1. 5.1. NP/DDD/0710/0727, Moorseats. Granted.

5.2. NP/DDD/0710/0728, Moorseats Hall. Granted.

5.3. NP/DDD/0710/0267, Holme Barn, Main Road. Granted.

5.4. NP/DDD/0710/0768, Mill Cottage, Mill Lane. Granted.

6. Consultations
6.1. PDNPA final consultation on new planning strategy. CJC had reviewed it and commented on behalf of the Council. He had written against any development of Stanage Edge to conserve its wild nature and the use of Long Causeway by motorised vehicles. He also asked for Hathersage & Outseats to be considered together as one settlement for any affordable housing provision to solve the adjacent parish issue. Councillors thanked him for considering and making comments on the consultation.
6.2. A public meeting is being held on Saturday 13 November, 11 am at Hope Valley College to discuss proposed changes by the NHS to local podiatry and health visiting services. Cllr Schofield will attend on behalf of the Council.
7. Financial matters.

7.1. The treasurer reported that he had been unable to find any deposit taker offering a better rate of interest than NatWest. DALC had been unable to assist. The Council’s funds will therefore remain with NatWest for the present.
7.2. Booths Edge Lease. The lease runs out in March 2011. The treasurer had invited the tenants to renew the lease on the same terms at an increased annual rent in line with the increase in the RPI between December 2007 and December 2010. Two of the tenants had agreed to these terms and he is waiting to hear from the other one.

7.3. Outseats Parish Council has requested estimates for its 2011/2012 contribution before its budget meeting on 8 November. The Council agreed to inform Outseats that it would be budgeting the following amounts:-
Village caretaker                   

£6,200

Playing field maintenance

£1,500

Playbark

£2,000

Playing field mowing

£1,200

JTC clerk’s salary

£ 350

Millennium garden mowing

£ 300

General village maintenance

£ 575

Addition to playing field equipment reserve
£2,000

Addition to HPA renewal reserve

£2,000


7.4. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that Les Warren of DDDC has offered to help look for replacement funding following the loss of the PCT grant. The treasurer is meeting him to discuss possible funding opportunities and he will attend a future Finance Committee meting
7.5. Accounts for payment totalling £6720.11 (including £574.19 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 
7.6. Councillors Cartledge and Jackson were authorised to sign cheques at the December meeting.

7.7. The Finance Committee’s meeting to prepare the draft 2011/12 budget for submission to the full Council will be held on Tuesday 23 November, 7.30 pm at Hathersage Memorial Hall.
8. Correspondence.
8.1. A letter had been received from Hathersage Churchyard Committee requesting that continued support for the upkeep of the churchyard is still a priority for 2011/12. This will be considered at the Budget meeting.
8.2. An invitation for a representative from the Parish Council to attend Churchyard Committee meeting on 16 March 2011 had been received. Cllr Schofield will attend.     
8.3. The Council had been asked to complete a DCC winter service survey asking whether Councils were able to help with the following:
· Snow Warden to provide information on the conditions of roads and pavements in the local community and act as a single point of contact to co-ordinate local volunteers.
· Provision of information to local residents.

· Assist in the clearing of snow from pavements.

· Assist with clearing roads/pavements around local schools.

· Treatment of side roads with salt.

· Assist in the filling of grit bins.

· Secure storage of salt for use on the highway.

The Council decided it was unable to help with any of the above.
8.4. A Bakewell & Hope Valley Community Car scheme questionnaire had been received. The clerk will complete it on behalf of the Council.
8.5. DDDC refresher training for councillors & clerks on Code of Conduct will take place on 9 December 6-8 pm, 7 February 4-6 pm, & 14 February 6-8pm at the Town Hall, Matlock. Anyone wishing to attend should inform the clerk.
8.6. Annual Parish Council Conference takes place on 28 February 2011, 7 pm at the Town Hall, Matlock. The clerk was asked to put this on the next agenda.
8.7. DDDC Area Community Forum takes place on 16 November, 7 pm at the Agricultural Business Centre. CJC will attend.
8.8. Cllr Bevan had informed the Council about a proposed reduction in number of Parish Members on PDNPA. The clerk was instructed to write to the Peak Park Parishes’ Forum regarding the lack of consultation, with a copy to PPDNPA.
8.9. Consideration of membership of the Society of Local Council Clerks. The clerk did not wish to join the Society.
9. Village matters.

9.1. Condition of bus shelter/toilets. These are in a poor condition – dirty and in need of redecoration. DDDC is undertaking a general review of bus shelters/toilets. The clerk will ask again for urgent action to be taken to improve the appearance and cleanliness. Complaints have recently been received about the state of the toilets and the clerk was asked to refer these to DDDC and put up notices requesting that anyone with complaints should notify DDDC direct.
9.2. Fish & chip van. The owner of the fish and chip van has continued to park in the area in front of the Parish Room despite being refused permission to do so.  The clerk was asked to remind him that he is trespassing and again ask him to move. The Council may be able to offer him a lease but will not enter into any negotiations until he stops using the land. The fish van visits several other villages in the area and the clerk was asked to find out from the village clerks what agreement, if any, he has with the other villages.
 9.3. Grit bins.  CJC reported that DCC had redrawn its list of grit bins to be filled. Normally grit bins on gritted roads would not be filled but would be considered in cases where there are vulnerable people and lots of pedestrians. The clerk will now ask for the 2 bins on the Main Road to be filled for free. The Council reconsidered its decision to only fill the grit bin at the Church once during the winter and will refill if necessary. The clerk was asked to emphasise to the Parochial Church Council that the grit is not for personal use.
10. Operation Blackbrook. CJC reported that, through Operation Blackbrook, the police  are keeping 4x4s and trail bikes off bridleways and are checking vehicles on byways.

11. Report on Parish Liaison meeting. CJC had attended and gave a short report. He asked the clerk to obtain a DCC winter gritting route leaflet for the coming winter.
12. Recreation Committee.  The minutes of the meetings held on 13 & 27 October had been circulated. The pool celebrates its75th anniversary in July 2011 and a week long programme of events is planned. The next meeting will be on 10 November. 
A Recreation Committee meeting to determine the draft pool budget for 2011 will be held on 17 November, 7.30 pm at the Memorial Hall.
12.1. Date of briefing for Hathersage & Outseats Parish Councillors on public meeting – 10 November, 7 pm at the Memorial Hall.

12.2. Date of Public meeting – 18 November, 7.30 pm in the Lawrence Hall.

13. Burial Ground. 

13.1. A request has been received for a photograph to be inserted on a head stone in the Burial Ground. The Council refused this request as it felt that it was inappropriate for a country cemetery. 

14. Outseats Parish Council. 
14.1. Cllr Shuttleworth sent a report on the October meeting, the minutes of which will be circulated in due course.
14.2. Cllr Cartledge will represent Hathersage Parish Council at the next meeting of Outseats Parish Council which takes place on Monday 22 November at 7.30 pm in the Memorial Hall.                                      
15. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows:

DALC Circulars 43/10, 45/10 - 47/10

DALC Annual Meeting minutes

DALC Annual Meeting minutes of the Executive Committee

DCC Young Achievers Awards 2010

DCC Safer Derbyshire

DCC Missing Children leaflet

DCC Derbyshire Directory information

Hathersage Village centre Group September minutes

Evelyn Medical Centre Autumn newsletter.

16. Date of next meeting – 7 December at 7.30 pm in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room. 

17. Items for information or next agenda. 
The meeting finished at 9.10 pm.
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